i‘ Steve Pangracs, P.Eng.

Conventional Operations Support Supervisor
m per I a 587-476-2515 Tel.

steve.j.pangracs@esso ca

October 31, 2018

Bonnie Bergsma

Sahtu Land and Water Board
P.O.Box 1 :

Fort Good Hope, NT

X0E OHOD

Re: Aquatic Effects Morning Program, Suggested 3" Party Reviewer
Water Licence S13L1-007, Part I: 1

Dear Ms. Bergsma,

Imperial Oil Resources N.W.T. Limited (Imperial) received a letter on September 29, 2018 from the Sahtu
Land and Water Board {SLWB) informing Imperial that the Board agreed that there is sufficient time to
canduct a 3™ party review of the Norman Wells Aquatic Effects Monitoring Program (AEMP). The SLWB8
also noted that it is their expectation that Imperial would choose a third party expert in aguatic
investigations to be approved by the board.

Imperial would like to submit Dr. Kelly Munkittrick, Executive Director of Cold Regions and Water
initiatives at Wilfrid Laurier University as a candidate for the third party review and workshop facilitator.
It is Imperial’s understanding that Dr. Munkittrick is currently working on various projects in the
Northwest Territories around aquatic effects and cumulative effects monitoring. This along with his
reputation as an expert in the field of aquatic investigations would make him a good fit to review the
Norman Wells AEMP.

If you require further information, please contact Sloan Leavitt, Environment and Regulatory Advisor, at
sloan.n.leavitt@esso.ca or 587-476-4449.

Sincerely,

Ay

Steve Pangracs
Conventional Operations Support Supervisor

ec: T. Morton, AANDC, Yellowknife
K. Gant, tmperial, Conventional Operations Superintendent
K. Virk, Imperial, Environment & Regulatory Manager
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